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Dr Andrew Southcott MP

Joint Standing Committee on Treaties
Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Dr Southcott

Thank you for your letter of 9 February 2006 inviting ACT Government comment on treaties
currently under review by the Joint Standing Committee on Treaties.

Your letter invited comment on the following treaties tabled in Parliament on 7 and :
8 February 2006: _ ' 2

o Amendments, done at Nairobi, Kenya on 25 November 2005, to Appendices I and II of the
Convention on the Conservation of Migratory Species of Wild Animals, done at Bonn on 23
June 1979

o Protocol of Amendments, adopted in Monaco on 14 April 2005, to the Convention on the
International Hydrographic Organization, done at Monaco on 3 May 1967 ‘ 5

o Agreement on the Promotion of Aviation Safety between the Government of Australia and
the Government of the United States of America (Canberra, 21 June 2005) and
Implementation Procedures for Airworthiness Covering Design Approval, Production
Activities, Export Airworthiness Approval, Post Design Approval Activities, and Technical
Assistance between Authorities

e Protocol amending the Agreement between the Government of Australia and the F
Government of New Zealand for the Avoidance of Double Taxation and the Prevention of "
Fiscal Evasion with Respect to Taxes on Income (Melbourne, 15 November 2005)

o Agreement between the Government of Australia and the Government of Bermuda [as
authorised by] the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern
Ireland on the Exchange of Information with respect to Taxes ( Washmgton 10 November
2005)
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The ACT Government will not be making any comments to the Committee in relation to these
treaties. '

Yours sincerely

Jon Stanhope MLA |

Chief Minister

29 Mad 2006




